Invitation to Participate / Consent Form for a Research Study

Name of Research Project:

Faculty Support: Doctoral Student Threshold Concepts
	Researchers:
Gale Parchoma  g.parchoma@lancaster.ac.uk
	Jeffrey Keefer  j.keefer@lancaster.ac.uk  


Dear Potential Participant:
We want to invite you to take part in a research study that initiated as part of a doctoral course taught through the Centre for Studies in Advanced Learning Technology (CSALT), Department of Educational Research at Lancaster University. This study has now been expanded into a broader investigation. You should understand why the research is being done, and what it will involve for you. Please read the following carefully and decide if you wish to take part. Ask either of us if there is anything that is not clear or if you want more information.

What is the purpose of the study?

The purpose of this research is to better understand the experiences of faculty members who work with doctoral students, at least in part via information and communications technology or technology-enhanced learning or e-learning, who have identified threshold concepts (i.e., ah-ha moments, trouble spots, breakthrough areas, or defining moments of epistemological or ontological shift that may be pivotal in one’s identity development) for their students and were successful helping these learners through this troublesome knowledge.
Why have I been invited?

You are invited to participate in this research because you are (or were) a faculty member who supervises, directs, mentors, or tutors doctoral students and you have had experiences of helping or supporting these students confront and work through these areas of troublesome knowledge.
What will taking part involve for me?

We intend to conduct one interview, on the phone or via an online conference service, for approximately 60 minutes. The interview will be recorded and the transcript sent to you for your review and edits. The audio recording, transcript of our discussion, and your contact information will be safely stored. The data from this study may be published in peer-reviewed journals or book chapters, or presented at conferences. To safeguard your confidentiality and anonymity, you will be given a pseudonym, and all identifying information, such as the institution or department to which you belong, will be removed. You may withdraw from the study for any reason and at any time. If you withdraw from the study, any data that you have contributed will be destroyed. You may contact the Head of Department, Carolyn Jackson, at c.jackson@lancaster.ac.uk or 01524 592883 if you wish to complain about any aspect of this project.
Consent to participate

If you do not have any additional questions, and if you consent to participate in the study as described above, please agree so by stating, “I agree to participate” in an email reply to this message. 
